
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

FEDERAL LABOR RELATIONS AUTHORITY 

Washington Regional Office 

1400 K Street, NW, Third Floor ● Washington, DC 20424-0001 

(771) 444-5780   FAX: (202) 482-6724 

 

August 20, 2024 

 

Caroline B. Quill 

Trial Attorney  

U.S. Department Housing and Urban Development 

Office of the General Counsel 

Personnel Law Division 

451 7th Street, SW, Rm. 2424 

Washington, DC 20410 

Caroline.B.Quill@hud.gov 

 

 

 

Re:  U.S. Department of Housing and Urban 

Development and American Federation of 

Government Employees, Council 222, AFL-CIO; 

Case No. WA-CA-22-0450 

 

Dear Caroline B. Quill:  

 

Enclosed is a copy of the Notice to Employees (NTE) that the Federal Labor Relations Authority 

has directed the Agency to post in the above case (any hard copies must be on legal-size paper). 

The Agency should immediately post the NTE as directed by Judge Richard Pearson’s June 25, 

2024, Decision and Order. In addition, the Agency should immediately distribute the NTE by 

email as directed in the Decision and Order.  The message of the email transmitted with the NTE 

should state: “We are distributing the attached Notice to you pursuant to the June 25, 2024, 

Decision and Order of the Federal Labor Relations Authority in Case No. WA-CA-22-0450.” 

Please note that the Agency must comply with the terms of the NTE, including negotiating in 

good faith with the Union regarding the FHA Resource Center Modernization Project, Phase 1.  

 

Please notify Attorney Elizabeth Wiseman as soon as the Agency posts and distributes the NTEs, 

and when it has taken the actions required with respect to bargaining with the Union. You can 

reach her at ewiseman@flra.gov or at 771-444-5789. The Union should be served with copies of 

your compliance correspondence to the Region. 

 

      Sincerely, 

       
     Jessica S. Bartlett      

      Regional Director 

 



 

 

 

Enclosure: Notice to Employees  

 

cc: James Flynn 

Regional Vice President 

AFGE Council 222 

1670 Broadway, 23rd Floor 

Denver, CO 80202 

James.p.flynn@hud.gov 
 


